

Location: Tom Davies Square

Commencement: 11:53 AM

Adjournment: 12:49 PM

Minutes

For the Community Services Committee Meeting held Monday, August 21, 2017

Councillor Lapierre, In the Chair

Present Councillors Dutrisac, Kirwan, Lapierre, Jakubo, Sizer

City Officials Tyler Campbell, Director of Leisure Services; Cindi Briscoe, Manager of Housing Services;

Gail Spencer, Coordinator of Shelters and Homelesness; Luisa Valle, Director of Children and Citizen Services; Kate Barber, Children Services Planner; Jeff Pafford, Director of Leisure Services; Michelle Ferrigan, Director of Transit; Brigitte Sobush, Manager, Clerk's

Services/Deputy City Clerk

Declarations of Pecuniary Interests and the general nature thereof

None declared

Correspondence for Information Only

C-1. 2016 Report Card on Homelessness

Report dated August 1, 2017 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding 2016 Report Card on Homelessness.

For Information Only.

C-2. <u>Ministry of Housing - Portable Housing Benefit</u>

Report dated August 2, 2017 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Ministry of Housing - Portable Housing Benefit.

For Information Only.

C-3. Healthy Kids Community Challenge - Year Two Update

Report dated August 1, 2017 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Healthy Kids Community Challenge - Year Two Update.

For Information Only.

Managers' Reports

R-1 . Handi-Transit Miscellaneous User Fee By-Law

Report dated August 1, 2017 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Handi-Transit Miscellaneous User Fee By-Law.

The following resolution was presented:

CS2017-20 Kirwan/Jakubo: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to amend the Miscellaneous User Fee By-Law to allow for Handi-Transit passes to be transferable on the Greater Sudbury Transit system as outlined in the report entitled "Handi-Transit Miscellaneous User Fee By-Law", from the General Manager of Community Development, dated August 1, 2017. **CARRIED**

R-2. Off The Street Emergency Shelter Program

Report dated August 1, 2017 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding Off The Street Emergency Shelter Program.

The following resolution was presented:

CS2017-21 Jakubo/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury enter into a sole source agreement with the Canadian Mental Health Association to operate the Off The Street Low Barrier Emergency Shelter Program starting in November 2017 for the next five years;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury explore options with the Canadian Mental Health Association to further develop and expand the future operation of the Low Barrier Emergency Shelter Program, as outlined in the report entitled "Off The Street Emergency Shelter Program" from the General Manager of Community Development, dated August 1, 2017.

CARRIED

Addendum

No Addendum was presented.

Civic Petitions

No Civic Petitions were submitted.

Question Period and Announcements

Means Testing - Recreation Services

Councillor Sizer asked if there has been any progress with the means testing regarding recreation services.

Jeff Pafford, Director of Leisure Services, stated that this item is coming to an upcoming Finance and Administration Committee meeting.

St. Joseph Parking Lot

Councillor Lapierre asked the status of the parking lot at the St. Joseph's site.

Jeff Pafford, Director of Leisure Services, stated that the contract for the project was awarded last week and they hoping work will start next week.

Notices of Motion

No Notices of Motion were presented.

Adjournment

Kirwan/Jakubo: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 12:49 p.m. **CARRIED**